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The WVCC Calendar

May 21-23, 2010: Spring VAR, Hosted
by Bubble Cave. LLC at the WV State
Fairgrounds in Fairlea, West Virginia (near
Lewisburg) in cave-rich Greenbrier County,
site of the 2012 NSS Convention.

June 6, 2010: WVCC Board Meeting,
Crystal Caverns, Strasburg, VA, 11:30 a.m.
Members welcome!

August 2-7, 2010: NSS Convention, Essex
Junction, Vermont.

September 2-6, 2010: Old Timers Reunion,
during which WVCC holds its annual
Member Appreciation Wine and Cheese

Party.
November 13, 2010: WVCC Banquet.

November 14,2010: WVCC Board Meeting,
Lost World Cavems, Lewisburg, WV, 9:30
a.m. Members welcome!

Layout Artist
Wanted

Have you ever wanted to do layout for a
newsletter? Now is your chance! I am still
looking for help with The Open Cave. |
want to edit the articles, but I just don’t
have the time it takes to do the layout. And,
you have to admit, the newsletter could use
some snazzing up. Send me an e-mail if
you are interested. Include any experience
in layout and a sample if you like.

Thanks,

Meredith Hall Weberg
The Open Cave Editor
merecaver@yahoo.com

President’s Message

With the new year, we welcome two new
Directors, Carroll Bassett and Ed Saugstad.
Both have long been members of the West
Virginia caving community. Both are on
the- board-of WVACS [West Virginia As-
sociation of Cave Studies] and live in West
Virginia. Carroll could also be described as
an Inventor Extraordinaire, while Ed is a
Digger Extraordinaire.

We have a number of other organizational
changes within the group. I would like to
thank Bob Handley for his service as Presi-
dent of the WVCC. He has made signifi-
cant strides in the last several years with
the organization and productivity of the
Conservancy. Iam thankful for Bob’s on-
going contributions as a Director. T would
also like to thank former Directors Jeff
Bray and Meredith Hall Weberg for their
years of service. John Pearson has replaced
me as Secretary, for which [ am also thank-
ful.

In some ways, we must carry a heavy man-
tle for caving and cave access. White Nose
Syndrome (WNS) is devastating our bat

. populations. While the only responsible

thing to do in the short term is curb our
own caving activity as we work to under-
stand the disease and what can be done, we

also must look to the long term to protect
caving access.

[ can assure you that any threat of a con-
certed attack on the legality of cave access
will be taken seriously by the WVCC; I be-
lieve that making cave access illegal will
only do more harm to bats than good. I am
concerned that turning caving into an illicit
activity will keep responsible cavers from
helping to monitor and combat WNS. It
will also prevent cavers from studying and
protecting geologically and biologically
significant caves from permanent damage.

In the short term, we have closed the
WVCC'’s caves in order to work with the
scientific community in understanding
WNS and its spread. We did not do this
lightly. We will review the situation again
this spring with the hope that we can reopen
some or all of our caves. In the meantime,
we ask for the patience and support of our
members in taking all reasonable steps to
prevent the spread of WNS and help those
who have asked with bat monitoring and
reporting.

Looking forward to the rest of 2010, we
will continue to pay off our debt from the
purchase of Maxwelton, which is more

than 70 percent complete at this time. We
will be actively working to improve the or-
ganization and structure of the Conservan-
cy to better protect our caves from liability.
The-elrmmges underway with the Web site
last year will continue.

Although we are not close to buying any
caves right now, investigating proper-
ties and continuing fundraising activities
should put us in a position to acquire new
caves should the opportunity arise. Don’t
think that because the economy is slow,
we will pass up a chance to acquire a sig-
nificant new cave. In the past, we have
been fortunate that cavers from around the
country have contributed the dollars and
support needed for cave acquisitions and
we hope that you will continue to support
us in the future.

As the new President of the WVCC, I want
to hear your concerns and requests. Please
feel free to reach out and let me know what
the WVCC can do better. I also look for-
ward to meeting as many of you as I can
around the campfire. '

Regards,
Frank Abbato














